
That would be my pastor, Roderick Barnes.  In a unique 
intersection with AIA and church, one of many such 
occurrences I hope, Roderick and I were able to lead the 
chapel for the Rice University football team the night 
before their game versus UTSA.  This is a voluntary 
meeting and as you can see was very well attended.  The 
challenge that Rod gave was one of being filled with the 
Spirit.  And that if you are filled with the Spirit your 
walk will be different.  One of the guys there was also at 
our Christmas conference last year.  So it was fun to 
reconnect with him as well.   
 
 

Another great event this past month was getting to speak to the UTSA 
men’s basketball team.  Almost everyone on the team indicated that the 
would like me to connect with them.  However, there is a large gap 
between them returning the comment cards and the likelihood of them 
actually answering their phones/text messages.  So please pray that God 
would move!  The prayer is that over the course of this year those players 
would both come to know Christ and develop a solid spiritual base from 
which to live and minister.  They have such a unique opportunity to impact 
far beyond your typical student.  Pray that would happen! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finally...a fun personal 
ministry update.  Lily, Elijah, 
and I got to lead worship 
together!  This was Lily’s 

first time leading and she did so well.  She sang and played a little piano.  
And this was Elijah’s first time leading on guitar.  What an amazing feeling 
it was to be able to worship together with them.  And they did so well!  (I 
know I may be a little biased!) 
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Who jumps into the arms of really  
strong football players? 

Dan.Gerard@cru.org Reaching college students with the life changing power of the Gospel! give.cru.org/0536610 

 
Be sure to check out this month’s video! 
Again...a short video update is up at  
www.dananddeann.com/videos.   We 
are so grateful for your partnership and 
prayers.  Thank you for being with us! 

Above...a prayer walk turned into a prayer 
drive due to much needed rain.   

Below….students have descended on 
campus again as fall kicks off! 

Having a “ministry of presence” 
means showing up at games.  This 
was men’s basketball’s first game.  
And yes...Elijah is towering over us! 

Leading a team meeting 
for the UTSA basketball 
team.  My new teammate 
took the photo! 

Roderick Barnes, after leading the 
chapel, decided this was the best photo 
to take!  And I agree! 


